  OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

LINDENHURST PUBLIC SCHOOLS

LINDENHURST, NEW YORK
TO:

Principals, Coordinators, Guidance Counselors, TAL, LASA, CSEA, 



Nurses, Aides, and Head Custodians



FROM:
Richard Nathan
DATE:
August 8, 2011
RE:

Business Meeting   


The following actions were taken by the Board of Education at its Business held on 
August 3, 2011.  Please inform the appropriate staff members in your building of the actions 
which pertain to them.

1.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to accept the Risk Assessment Update Report dated 

May 11, 2011, prepared by Cullen & Danowski, LLP.

2.
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the District to participate in the National 
School Lunch Program for the 2011-12 school year.
3.
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to enter into an extension 
of the Driver Education Contract through the summer of 2012 with Fitzgerald’s Driving School 
at the rate of $260.00 per student.
4.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to dispose of obsolete equipment at West Gates Avenue Elementary School.
5. The following Superintendent’s recommended High School field trips have been approved:
Approximately thirty LOTE/11th & 12th grade History students to London, Paris and 
France, from April 3-12, 2012.

Approximately forty 11th and 12th Italian Club students to Italy, from Feb. 16-25, 2012
Approximately twenty art students to visit Chelsea Galleries, NYC on October 14, 2011

Approximately eighty-five Science AP Bio Students (grades 10 & 11) to Sailor’s Haven, 
Fire Island, NY to study ecology and prepare for LEFT for Juniors on September 15 and 

September 16, 2011 and to Montauk on September 22, 2011

Approximately eight-five AP Bio Students (grades 10 & 12) to take a canoe trip on the Nissequogue River on September 23, 2011



Approximately thirty AP Bio Students (grades 10-12) to Sailor’s Haven, Fire Island on 

on October 4, 2011 and October 6, 2011 
6.
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to continue the shelter agreement with the American Red Cross.

7.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolutions honoring Maria Biancaniello, Maryann Buck, 

Louis Caso, Frances Casale, Kathleen Collins, Andrea Curran, Gail Davidson, John Dorch, Frances Hirsch, Ethelanne Moxon, Jo-Ann Rowland, Nancy Walsh, Charlotte Warren, Kathy Weldon and

Louis Yampiro.
8.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to open a checking account with Bethpage Federal Credit 
Union for the General Account fund.
9. 
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to enter into an agreement

(modification and extension, with accompanied Rider) with Answer Vending for snack vending 
services for the 2011-2012 school year.
10.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to approve budget transfers over $5,000.00

11.
Schedules were approved as presented.

12.
 Acknowledged receipt of the following Superintendent’s Reports:

a. Purchase Order Log F #1

b. Collateralization Report as of June 30, 2011

c. Budget Transfers Less and $5,000.00 completed from June 30, 2011 
through July 19, 2011 
*          *          *




